

2191 East 6550 South - Uintah, Utah 84405

(801) 479-4130 Fax: (801) 476-7269

Office Hours M-Th 9:00-5:00 Fri 9:00-1:00

Mayor Sue Bybee Council Members:

UINTAH CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION

TUESDAY, May 21st, 2013 6:00 PM

MINUTES

Planning — Jerry Smith Building Inspector-Jeff Monroe Treasurer — Mike Ulrich Sheriff — Lt. Burns Fire Chief — Mike Marz

Attendees: Dave Boothe, Don Pearson, Mayor Bybee, Heidi Flitton, Gordon Cutler, LT. Burns, Sheriff Terry Thompson, Lane Findlay, Clint Anderson, Marilyn Pearson, John Allen and Darinda Wardell.

MEETING MINUTES:

Don Pearson

David Boothe

1. MEETING CALL TO ORDER: By Mayor Bybee

Gordon Cutler

- 2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Dave Boothe
- 3. DISCUSSION ON THE SHERIFF'S OFFICE CONTRACT: (00:01:30)

Presenter: Sheriff Thompson

- Sheriff's Thompson stated that he appreciated all the hard work that Lt. Burns, Lane Findlay and Clint Anderson do for the Department.
- He stated that they are trying to improve the communications between the Sheriff's Office and the municipalities' that they serve. They want the leaders to know what is going on in their cities.
- They had a meeting with the Mayor's to see what was needed; and the Mayor's invited them out to visit and report.
- Sheriff Thompson introduced Lane Findlay to present the presentation.
- Lane Findlay stated that they were going to try to improve communications by reporting to the City on a quarterly basis.
- He reviewed the prior quarter's calls for service; reports; citations and five year comparison.

Ħ	Month	Month Calls for Service Reports Citations		5 yr. Comparison	
*	January	87	49	16	up
-	Februar	y 78	35	18	up
■.	March	75	35	30	down
•	April	58	34	52	down

- He stated that they had 24 calls at the Natural Rock Design; this is a problem spot.
- He reported that we have no significant crime patterns detected and that the overall crime and property rates are down.
- The total citations for 2012 were 316.
- They are going to be proactive with prevention; they plan to visit schools; have bike patrol and do premises checks.
- Lane Findlay asked the Council for guestions.
- Heidi Flitton stated that we are getting less with less; yet are paying more.
- Lane Findlay stated that we had to cut the CRO positions due to budget cuts, we have no more manpower.
- Mayor Bybee thanked them and stated that they are doing a great job; it's just the cost to the City. We don't have that kind of money; our revenues are down; citations are down; we appreciate all that you do.
- Sheriff Thompson stated that they have trimmed their budget by \$1,000,000 and that was in personnel; he
 prefaced that they have cut positions off the books; the command staff has been reduced and they are also
 facing the URS increases.
- He stated that they will have the information to the Cities in July for the FY 2014-2015 and there should not be a big increase.
- Gordon Cutler stated that he appreciated Lt. Ferrin and the great job he was doing with animal control; Heidi Flitton echoed that.
- Mayor Bybee thanked the Sheriff and his staff for their time and presentation to the City.
- 4. MEETING ADJOURNMENT: (00:47:21)

Mayor Bybee motioned to adjourn the meeting.

Seconded by Dave Boothe

All in favor; the motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned.

APPROVED by City Council this 4th day of June, 2013.

DARINDA K. WARDELL, City Recorder